8 Aug 24

From: CAPT lan A. Brown, USN, 1820
To: Mr. Michael P. Wich, ICC Nominating Committee Chairman

Subj: LETTER OF RECOMMENDATION

I am honored to offer my complete and unwavering recommendation of Christina Jackson for the
position of Board Director for the International Code Council. Ihad the privilege of working
with Mrs. Jackson while she served as my command Ombudsman at Tactical Communications
Command TWO from April 2020 to February 2021. She was an invaluable asset to myself, the
command members, and all their families. [ know her to be a trusted confidant who can resolve
highly complex and sensitive issues in any situation or environment.

Christina Jackson has an analytical mind, is an excellent communicator, and an all-around
professional to work with. Her highly confident and assertive communication style compliments
her astute leadership qualities. She was able to masterfully foster a family-type environment
across my command and Fleet and Family Support, bringing the needed resources to Sailors and
their families, a testament to her ability to balance professionalism with personal caring.

She is nothing less than extraordinary, and I have the utmost confidence that she is capable of
any task that she sets her mind to. I whole heartedly, and without hesitation, recommend her for

this board position.

I. A. BROWN



